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Proposed amendments to SOP No 389

Hon Eugenie Sage, in Committee, to move the following amendments:

Clause 4274

In clause 4274, definition of place of national importance, new paragraph (a),
after “national” (page 290), insert “, regional, or district”.

In clause 4274, definition of place of national importance, new paragraph (b),
replace “as being outstanding on a national” (page 290) with “ or plan as being out-
standing on a national, regional, or district”.

Explanatory note

This Supplementary Order Paper (SOP) seeks to amend the definition of places of
national importance to require that the place can have outstanding natural character at
a national, regional, or district scale to be recognised as a place of national import-
ance. The preservation of natural character is a matter of national importance under
the Resource Management Act. It has not been qualified by just having to be of
exceptional importance at the national scale. The SOP better aligns with the consider-
able case law which has developed on natural character under the Resource Manage-
ment Act and would help achieve the system outcome in clause 5(2)(c). “Excep-
tional” is new term which risks unnecessary litigation.

The SOP would also provide for natural landscapes and natural features to be recog-
nised as outstanding on a national, regional or district scale. This better carries across
the interpretation and case law which has developed around what constitutes out-
standing natural landscapes and natural features under the Resource Management
Act. As drafted, the Bill risks a limited number of landscapes being recognised as pla-
ces of national importance and being protected from the adverse effects of use and
development. Landscapes and features which are outstanding on a regional or district
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scale are still places of national importance and should be recognised as such. The
SOP is intended to help better achieve the outcome in clause 5(2)(b) and help avoid
unnecessary litigation by carrying over well understood concepts from the Resource
Management Act.
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